

# March 30, 1955 Letter, Secretary to the President to General C. B. Ferenbaugh

### Citation:

"Letter, Secretary to the President to General C. B. Ferenbaugh", March 30, 1955, Wilson Center Digital Archive, B-013-032, Official Correspondences, President Rhee's Correspondences, Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University. https://wilson-center.drivingcreative.com/document/122674

## **Summary:**

A letter is forwarded to General Ferenbaugh in which Syngman Rhee replies to Robert T. Stevens about his visit to Korea.

#### **Credits:**

This document was made possible with support from Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University

## **Original Language:**

English

#### Contents:

Original Scan

34. 4

March 30, 1955

Dear General Ferenbaugh:

The President has asked if you would kindly transmit the following message to the Secretary of the Army:

Dear Mr. Stevens:

I am deeply sorry that the weather prevented your coming to Chinhae. Had I known the weather would be unfavorable I would have come back to Seoul in order to see you.

With my sincere thanks and appreciation for your visit, and with all good wishes for a safe and pleasant journey home, I am

Sincerely,

/s/ Syngman Rhee

Very truly yours,

Secretary to the President

Lt. General Claude B. Ferenbaugh, USA Deputy Commanding General Eighth United States Army Korea March 30, 1955

#### Dear General Ferenbaugh:

The Fresident has asked if you would kindly transmit the following message to the Secretary of the Army:

Dear Mr. Stovens:

I am deeply sorry that the weather prevented your coming to Chinhae. Had I known the weather would be unfavorable I would have come back to Seoul in order to see you.

With my sincers thanks and appreciation for your visit, and with all good wishes for a safe and pleasant journey home, I am

Sincerely,

/s/ Syngman Ahee

Very truly yours,

Secretary to the President

Lt. General Claude B. Ferenbaugh, USA Deputy Commanding General Dighth United States Army Korea